¥inutes of Selectmen's Meeting June 14, 1976

Edward C, Clarke and Eric F, Tenney present, Edward C, Clarke presiding

Jim Rymes of the Rescue Squad asked the Selectmen for permission to sell the
ambulance that was bought for practice purposes last year, The Selectmen agreed
that if the money expended was returned any profit that was made could be used
by the Rescue Squad. A bill of sale was prepared and the vehicle was sold to
Kenneth Sears of Antrim, New Hampshire.

Adolf Baer called the Selectmen and accepted the appointment to the Town Barn
Committes.

The Bicentennial Committee, that is,Barry Proctor, Isabel Nichols, and Dorothy
Lang met with the Selectmen to discuss plans for the fourth of July Celebration
at Gregg Lake. Chief Craig was called in to add his opinion to the plans for
parking cars and handling the crowd while the fireworks ame being displayed,

The Chief is against the fireworks at the beach but he will co-operate with the
committee, and he will see about getting extra policemen to handle the cars,
Barry Proctor will get in touch with Bud Hardwick to see about insurance and

see about getting someone to set up the fireworks so that they are used as safely
as possible. The Committee will have a problem financing the affair and the
Selectmen asked for a statement of expenses so that they can see what they can do
to help. The Bicentennial Committee will get back to the Selectmen next week.

Phebe Lewan asked the secretary to let the Selactmen know that her committee
would be glad to help the Selectmen in appointing the new members of the
Conservation Committee. The Selectmen accepted her offer,

Merle Aborn told the Bicentennial Committee that Meeting House Hill was not wide'
enough for a regular length bus to turn around and they will probably have to use
vans for their vesper service on the Fourth of July. He said that the road is
not. too bad but it is very narrow. Nonetheless he will have it ready by the
Fourth.

The Secretary will insert the add in the paper about the Selectmen meeting for
Administrative purposes only on the first meeting of the month, effective
July 5, 1976,

The following is a report submitted by Sue K. Craig, Chairman of the Park Board
to the Selectmen through Clark Craig Sr,.:

Toilet seats installed

Boat Landing work started

Phone must be moved inside fence, I have arranged for this
Diving Float to be painted and moved out next week

Guards will be in Antrim around the 20th
Signed: Sue K. Craig



